ADOT

Motor Vehicle Division

NOTICE OF CLOSURE:

The Arizona Department of Transportation Motor Vehicle Division (ADOT MVD) office located in
San Manuel is officially closed.

This location has been temporarily closed since 2020 due to staffing issues associated with the
COVID-19 public health emergency.

The lease agreement for the facility at 190 Reddington Road, San Manuel, AZ expires on June
30, 2022. ADOT has engaged in discussions with Pinal County and both parties have mutually
agreed that the lease will not be extended.

The Arizona Department of Transportation will vacate the premises on or before June 30, 2022.

Pinal County has advised the ADOT MVD that they intend to utilize the facility at 190
Reddington Road, San Manuel, AZ to provide additional space for the Pinal County Sheriff’s
Office.

Repurposing the MVD space for use by the Pinal County Sheriff’'s Office may impact San
Manuel, Mammoth and Oracle. Residents in these communities are able to conduct MVD
business at several other physical locations in Tucson, Globe and Coolidge. Additionally, most
MVD services are available online at azmvdnow.gov. Over 3 million Arizona residents currently
address a majority of their license and registration needs on this site.

ADOT welcomes feedback, questions, or concerns. Visit: azdot.gov/contact_adot or call (602)
712-7355 to submit your comments by September 1, 2022.



https://azmvdnow.gov/
https://apps.azdot.gov/contact_adot/

Title VI Considerations

ADOT’S NONDISCRIMINATION NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) hereby gives public notice that it is
the Agency’s policy to assure full compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964,
Title Il of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 (ADA), and other related authorities
in all of its programs and activities. ADOT’s Title VI and ADA Programs require that no
person shall, on the grounds of race, color, national origin, or disability, be excluded
from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise subjected to
discrimination under any program or activity. Any person, who believes his/her Title VI
or ADA rights have been violated, may file a complaint. Any such complaint must be in
writing and filed with the ADOT Civil Rights Office within one hundred eighty (180) days
following the date of the alleged discriminatory occurrence. For additional information
about ADOT’s Civil Rights programs and the procedures to file a complaint contact
ADOT Civil Rights Office via the information listed below:

Krystal Smith
Ada/Title VI Nondiscrimination Program Coordinator
Ksmith2@azdot.gov

Civil Rights Office

206 S. 17th Avenue,

Mail Drop 155-A Phoenix,
AZ 85007

602.712.8946
602.239.6257 FAX

azdot.gov

https://azdot.gov/sites/default/files/2019/10/EMCSA-ADA-Title-VI-Complaint-Form.pdf



https://azdot.gov/sites/default/files/2019/10/FMCSA-ADA-Title-VI-Complaint-Form.pdf
https://azdot.gov/sites/default/files/2019/10/FMCSA-ADA-Title-VI-Complaint-Form.pdf

